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Recommendations on Program-Sponsored Events During  
the 2021-2022 Interview Season 

 
The Coalition for Physician Accountability (CoPA) recently released recommendations 
for the 2021-2022 interview season for postgraduate training. In summary, the Coalition 
recommends that all interviews should be conducted virtually. This recommendation 
was made based on the growing incidence of COVID-19 variants as the pandemic 
continues to pose a threat to public health. 
 
The Coalition recommendation was designed to promote equity among applicants and 
programs during the entirety of the interview season.   
 
Given the unanswered questions from applicants and programs about potential 
recruitment season events (such as second looks and social events) in light of the 
CoPA statement, the Clerkship Directors in Emergency Medicine (CDEM), the Council 
of Residency Directors in Emergency Medicine (CORD-EM), and the Emergency 
Medicine Residents’ Association (EMRA) came to consensus on all interview season 
activities for the 2021-2022 emergency medicine application cycle.  
 
We consider any events where representatives from the program (faculty or residents) 
participate with applicants to be program-sponsored events. This includes in-person 
visits to the residency program or with its representatives, site visits to the institution, 
and meetings or social events with residency leaders, faculty, or residents.  We consider 
all in-person program-sponsored events to be inconsistent with the CoPA 
recommendations for an all-virtual interview season. As such, we endorse the following: 
  

1. All emergency medicine residency interviews should be conducted virtually. 
2. In-person program-sponsored events should not occur during the 2021-2022 

interview season. 
3. Virtual visits for “second looks” are acceptable. 
4. Applicants may independently choose to visit a city as part of their decision-

making process during the 2021-2022 interview season, but they should not 
request to participate in, nor should they be offered in-person program-
sponsored events.   

 
Offering in-person program-sponsored events would not only jeopardize public health 
but also undermine equity in the application process.  Applicants may feel pressure to 
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attend in-person events if offered, and those who are unable to do so for health or 
financial reasons may be placed at a real or perceived disadvantage relative to their 
peers.  Institutional restrictions and/or local COVID-19 prevalence may prevent some 
programs from offering in-person events, placing them at a disadvantage relative to 
those who are able to offer such events.  It is in the interest of equity that we support the 
CoPA recommendation for a virtual interview season and believe that this guidance 
must extend to all interview season activities. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Tiffany Murano, MD 
President 
Council of Residency Directors in Emergency Medicine (CORD) 
 
Nicole Dubosh, MD 
President 
Clerkship Directors in Emergency Medicine (CDEM) 
 
R.J. Sontag, MD 
President 
Emergency Medicine Residents’ Association 
 


